Bringing Potted Plants Indoors/Plumeria Care II

By Joan Howie

Local residents bring out coats and blankets when the weather turns chilly. Winter is also coming to the garden and to tender plants growing there. Even though recent winters have been warmer than usual, we never know what is ahead this season so it is time to get the garden ready in case Jack Frost comes blustering in.


Tender plumeria growing in the ground can be dug up and brought in a building where they won’t freeze. They don’t need to be potted and can even be left bare rooted during the winter, requiring no water. If laid on the floor, cardboard or papers should first be put down so the plants aren’t in contact with the cement. Cuttings of excess branches root easily to form new plants. Taking cuttings of other tender plants will save specimens that are too large to cover or to bring indoors.


Bringing movable outdoor potted plants closer to the house makes the transport indoors easier if a freeze occurs. Coverings can be taken out of storage to be at hand.  If more elaborate protection is planned, materials should be purchased and ready to go.  Remember that cold weather usually arrives with a lot of wind and possibly rain and sleet, so any covering needs anchors – heavy rocks, timbers etc.  Plastic sheeting can be used as an outer layer, but should not directly touch the leaves.  Warmth from the soil will help protect plants whose coverings reach to the ground.


Fertilization of indoor plants needs to be reduced from now until mid March. As the level of light decreases during the winter, some pots will require moving to a sunnier location. If the dirt surface shows a white crusty material, the plants are building up fertilizer salt residue. Running water through the pot until it comes out the drainage holes will help remove it. When outdoor container plants are to be moved indoors check for insects and treat them before moving the pots inside.


Since native perennials such as American beautyberry and Turks cap have finished their bird-feeding chores for the year, they can be cut back to neaten the landscape.  They will return bigger and bushier than ever in the spring.  Dead or diseased wood and crossing branches that rub together can be removed from woody plants, but other pruning should wait till later.


A four inch mulch will protect the roots of perennials from severe cold.  Some that have died back produce rosettes of leaves at the base of the old plant.  Since these rosettes need sunlight to produce next years bloom stalks, mulch should be applied loosely and raked away when the weather warms.  If a freeze is expected, the graft of citrus trees can also be protected by piling up dirt around the trunk and over the graft.  It too should be removed when freezing weather is over. 

Cereal rye that has been sown in the ground as a nematode repellent can be mowed just like the lawn. Short grass is easier to dig under and will decompose faster. Rye should be tilled in a month before the first planting date so it has time to decay.

